White Springs Town Council Meeting Minutes Town Hall Conference Room Tuesday, January 12, 2016 6:30 P.M.

Invocation & Pledge Allegiance to Flag

Roll Call

Present: Mayor Rhett Bullard, Vice Mayor Walter McKenzie, Council Members Helen Miller, Tonja Brown, Willie Jefferson, Attorney Fred Koberlein, Town Manager Stacy Tebo, Detective Cecil Brownfield, Fire Chief Steve Stith, Finance Director/Town Clerk Pam Tomlinson and concerned citizens.

Additions, Deletions or Amendments to the Agenda

None

Citizens From the Floor

Consent Docket

Vice Mayor McKenzie moved to approve the consent docket. Council Member Jefferson seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. 5/0

Reports

- a) Planning and Zoning Manager
- b) Recreation
- c) Special Events
 - Vice Mayor McKenzie moved to approve a \$100 donation to the MLK Program. Council Member Jefferson seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. 5/0
- d) Police Department
- e) Fire Department
- f) Attorney
- g) Manager

New Business

- a) Mayor Bullard moved to continue with the practice of renting Town-Owned Equipment. Council Member Jefferson seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. 5/0
- b) Council Member Brown moved to approve the proposal from Jordan & Associates to manage the FRDAP Grant for Willie Guy Turner Park. Council Member Jefferson seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. 5/0
- c) Vice Mayor McKenzie moved to approve Attorney Koberlein to seek legal advice from the Attorney General Office regarding the complaint from Joe Griffin against Koberlein. Council Member Jefferson seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. 5/0
- d) Council Member Miller moved to approve the Legal Agreement between the Town and Fred Koberlein. Council Member Brown seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. 5/0 Council Member Miller moved to approve the LDR Agreement between the Town and Fred Koberlein. Vice Mayor McKenzie seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. 5/0
- e) Discussion Regarding Street Lights

Council Member Reports and Communications

Adjourned at 7:55 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Pam Tomlinson, Finance Director/Town Clerk